MT. PLEASANT MENNONITE CHURCH

"Reaching Up, Together, Out!"

Pastor: Nevin Mast Associate Pastor: Keith Miller Secretary: Christina Mast Treasurer: Brenda Delagrange Phone: 757/482-2215 Website: mtpleasantmennonite.com

Email: mpmcoffice@gmail.com

If you are visiting with us today, please fill out a visitor card and place it in the offering box at the back of the sanctuary. Please join us again next Sunday.

Childcare is provided during the Worship Service in the Nursery (at the back of the sanctuary) for infants and toddlers up to 3 years old.

9:30 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL

Adult Sanctuary

Young Adult Mike and Tina Harrell

Upstairs Sunday School Room

Youth Christina Mast

Fellowship Hall

Children Children's Sunday School Team

Fellowship Hall

Prelude Dave Zook

10:30 AM **WORSHIP SERVICE**

Welcome & Opening Prayer

Opening Hymn Gospel Group

Announcements, Call to Worship, Ronnie Keffer

Sharing Time, Congregational Prayer

Worship Music Gospel Group

Message Pastor Nevin

> We Are The Body of Christ: "The Holy Spirit" John 14:15-21, 16:5-15

Announcements

The Gift Discernment Form is available in the fover and by the offering box. It lists the volunteer positions within the church with upcoming openings. Please pray and discern if your gifts may be used in any of these positions. Completed Gift Discernment Forms can be placed in the white response box in the fover and are due TODAY, June 1. Questions can be directed to Wendy Walker.



Mt. Pleasant Men's Fellowship - The Monday Night Bible Study will be meeting on June 2, at 6:30 p.m., in the MPCS Upper Room. Most Christians want to share their faith but don't out of fear – fear of not knowing enough, offending others, or being rejected or ridiculed. We are currently learning from the "Share Jesus Without Fear" video series. Teaching a natural, nonthreatening way to share the gospel that reduces the pressure, arguments, and fear of failure. Just like thousands of others who've learned this approach to evangelism, you too can experience the joy of sharing Jesus without fear. Come join us!

On June 29, we will worship the Lord with music. If you would like to share a vocal or instrumental song, reading, or skit during the Sunday morning service, please contact Nancy Deal at 439-1924 (cell) or email docdeal@cox.net

Ministry Team Sunday Schedule

Sunday, June 1, 2025

Greeters

Ronnie and Christina Keffer

Usher

Chris Slabaugh

Audio

Jason Zook

Facebook

Steven McVicker

Sunday, June 8, 2025

Greeter

Carolyn Wood

Usher

Jordan Lee

Audio

Kurt Jarchow

Facebook

Mike Harrell

Leadership Committee

Nevin Mast - Lead Pastor Keith Miller - Associate Pastor Lynn Keffer - Administrative John Miller - Community Life Inga Mast - Missions & Evangelism Nancy Deal - Worship Bob Walker - Spiritual Growth

Leadership Committee meets the second Thursday of each month. Please contact Pastor Nevin if you have any agenda items you wish to have heard.

Prayer and Praise

Ashley "Ellie" Ann Walters passed away unexpectedly on May 24, in a car accident Ellie and her son occasionally joined our Worship Service over the past few years. Let's remember her son during this difficult time.

Brenda Delagrange had a successful double mastectomy on May 21. Let's remember Brenda and Matt in prayer as Brenda has a long road of recovery ahead of her; may they feel the Lord's presence especially strong at this time.

Parker Delagrange needed stitches in her lip. Let's remember Parker as she heals.

John Miller will be having heart bypass surgery on June 30. Let's cover John in prayer and Anita as they await the surgery date.

Sandy Lehman continues to experience pain, and it has been four months since her shoulder surgery. May the Lord touch Sandy and heal her physically, and may His presence encourage her during this long recovery period.

Let's cover the **MPCS AUCTION** in prayer as it approaches on Saturday, June 7.

Let's join with Floyd and Debbie Bergey in giving praise to the Lord for the safe arrival of their granddaughter, Celie Mae Bergey on May 19, to **Joel and Mia Bergey**. Let's remember Joel, Mia, Shepherd, and Celia in prayer.

Let's continue to cover **Opie Besso** in prayer; may his physician be blessed with wisdom regarding treatment plans for Opie.

Let's continue to cover **Crystal Christensen** and her family in prayer as she receives weekly chemotherapy; may the Lord restore her health and bless both Crystal and her family with peace.

Let's continue to lift **Betty Vanderploeg** to the Lord in prayer; may she be encouraged in her battle against cancer by the good test results she has received. Praise the Lord!

As the conflict in **Israel** continues, let's not become weary in praying for peace in Jerusalem.

Father's Day Summer Kick Off Picnic June 22

Church Fellowship Hall (after the Worship Service)

Join us for a picnic-style lunch as we celebrate and honor the men in our lives.

We kindly ask the women to sign up to bring either Sloppy Joes or potato salad. Donations are also welcome to help cover additional food and supplies.

If you have any yard games—like corn hole, ladder ball, or others—please bring them along for some friendly competition and fun! We look forward to a great time together!

On Wednesday, July 23, 2025, everyone is invited to a fellowship potluck. Following the meal, a meeting will be held to discuss the Sanctuary Upgrade. The Sanctuary Upgrade Committee has been working diligently to address the need to refresh the sanctuary pews and carpet, improve the audio during the Worship Service, and revamp the overflow room to allow for an infant's nursery in addition to the current toddler nursery. Come be part of the discussion and tryout a possibility for the new pews!

SAVE THE DATE!
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL
AUGUST 3 - 7



Annual Business Meeting on Thursday, August 21, 2025, 7:00 pm.

SAVE THE DATE! - SEPTEMBER 5-7, 2025

CHURCH RETREAT

WILLIAMSBURG CHRISTIAN RETREAT CENTER